

George Street Primary School

"Where Learning Comes Alive"

George Street
Hemel Hempstead
Herts
HP2 5HJ
admin@georgestreet.herts.sch.uk

Headteacher: Angela Hughes TEL: 01442 255638 www.georgestreet.herts.sch.uk

Thursday 29th February 2024.

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to inform you that we have secured a trip to the Roman Verulamium Museum in St Albans as part of our work on The Romans this term.

As well as covering many aspects of the History curriculum for Year 4 including; investigating The Roman Empire and the impact that this has had on Britain, the successful invasion of the Romans into Britain, Hadrian's Wall and the 'Romanisation' of Britain, this day also promises to be enriching, engaging and 'hands on' for the children.

The children will be taking part in a tour of the museum gallery, enjoying an artefact learning session and we shall also spend time exploring the Hypocaust in Verulamium Park.

This trip will take place on Monday 25th March 2024, in school hours and we will be leaving school at 10:30am returning in time for the end of the day. Children are required to wear their school uniform and bring a coat. We ask that all children bring a packed lunch with no fizzy drinks, sweets etc. If your child receives free school lunches, please let us know by Monday 18th March if they will need a school packed lunch.

The cost of the trip is £14.60 which covers the cost of the coach, entry to the museum, workshop and entry to the Roman theatre. We kindly ask that you pay this via SchoolComms no later than Friday 15^{th} March.

If you have any questions regarding the trip, please do not hesitate to speak to me.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mr McKew